Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

May 10, 1984

Dear Member:

The annual meeting of our Association will be held at the West Glover Church on Saturday, July 7 at 6 p.m. Our second meeting will be Saturday, August 4 at 6 p.m.

We have been informed that no further State or Federal funds will be available to continue our weed cutting project. This action is by no means fatal. Actually, serious reductions in the funding have been underway for several years. We have been fortunate over the last four years. We have acquired all necessary equipment including the weed cutter, boat raker and all related items.

We will need funds for such items as insurance, repairs, storage, etc. However, our only problem is not financial. Rather, it is the very big need for volunteer help. We must have more workers for raking and weed cutting operations. If we can have volunteers, they can be taught to run the cutter in a very limited time. For instance, our few seasoned experts can teach an inexperienced person how to operate the equipment in one or two sessions.

You have every right to your summer vacation, but a few hours or a day will do the job. Please volunteer to help!

As you know, over the past four years we have really done the job! Federal and State government officials have acclaimed us throughout the country. Surely, we do not want the Lake to return to its previous condition. Think about it!

Please come to the annual meeting on July 7. The pot luck supper is ready at 6 p.m. A business meeting follows, and we have a great new film "The Garden of Eden" which will be presented by the Nature Conservancy. You should not miss it. It explains why protecting the world's plant and animal life is critical to our future. This film also emphasizes the need for constant environmental alertness to governmental actions. You should not miss this film. Please come!

Sincerely,

Gerald W. Anderson, President